Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection:

Green, Max: Files, 1985-1988

Folder Title:

Detroit Holocaust Memorial Center

Box: 31

To see more digitized collections visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digitized-textual-material

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Inventories, visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/white-house-inventories

Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-support/citation-guide

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/

Last Updated: 04/30/2025

National Republican Senatorial Committee

SENATOR RICHARD G. LUGAR CHAIRMAN

MITCHELL E. DANIELS, JR. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

March 28, 1984

TO:

BETH BARNES GIBNEY

FROM:

GRACIA

RE:

TRUST MEMBER, PAUL BORMAN

We would appreciate anything Marshall Breger could do to help Paul Borman.

If you have any questions, please call me (224-4285).

Many thanks.

BORMAN'S, INC. 18718 BORMAN AVENUE DETROIT, MICHIGAN 48228 MAILING ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 446 OFFICE OF THE DETROIT, MICHIGAN 48232 PRESIDENT (3/3) 270-1000 February 22, 1984 The Honorable Richard G. Lugar United States Senate 306 Hart Senate Office Bldg. Washington, D.C. 20510 Dear Senator Lugar: As a member of the Republican Senatorial Trust, I am writing to ask for your help. I am enclosing a copy of a letter which was sent to President Reagan inviting him to the opening of the Holocaust Memorial Center on September 16, 1984. This would probably be the strongest possible platform on which the President could speak out at in his desire in order to capture the "Human Rights" vote. I feel confident that in addition to local coverage that a maximum of national publicity would be accomplished. Any assistance you can give in encouraging President Reagan to join us would be greatly appreciated. PB:gf

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Leon Halpern, President Lewrence S. Jackier, Vice-President Alexander Karp, Vice-President Saul Waldman, Vice-President Abraham Weberman, Vice-President Simon Schwarzberg, Secretary Gustav Berenholz, Treasurer Ivan S. Bloch Alexander Ehrmann Samuel Hechtman Irving Laker Abraham Pasternak Sonia Popowski

Henry S. Dorfman Chairman, Executive Committee

Markus Rohthart.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS Irwin M. Alterman Irving Altus Gustav Berenholz Louis Berry Harold Beznos Ivan S. Bloch Paul Bormen Tilke Brandwine Berbara Burton Allen Charlupski Hon. Avern L. Coho Gerald S Cook Henry S Dorfman Harriet Dunsky Alexander Ehrmann Arnold Einhorn Gedale Elbaum Fred Ferber Dr. Leon Fill Dr. Irvin Gastman Saiman Grand Dr. Steven D. Grant Irwin Green Hugh W. Greenberg Menasche Haar Leon Halpern Samuel Hechtman Dougl R. Hermein Joseph H. Jackier Lawrence S. Jackier Alexander Kano **Pose Keve** Bernard Klein Emery Klein Saul Kleinman Irvina Laker Jack Linton Richard J. Maddin Dr. Harris W. Mainster Dr. John Mames Herman Marczak David S. Mondry Robert H Naftely Irving Nushaum Steve Ohwek Dr. Maurice S. Opperer Abraham Pasternak Sonia Popowski Harry Praw Zelda Robinson Markus Brihthert James Safran . Ideas Schaumberg Emma Schaver Simon Schwarzberg Asa Shaoro Ree Ann Shartman Jack Shenkman Jane Sherman Charles Silow Joseph Slarm Phillip Stollman Charles G. Stone Jack Waksberg Saul Waldman Merun S Water Atriahem Weberman Arthur J Weiss



HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL CENTER

6600 W. Maple Road West Bloomfield, Michigan 48033 [313] 661-0840

February 1, 1984

President Ronald Reagan The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue Washington, D.C. 20006

Dear President Reagan:

Two years ago, on the occasion of the ground-breaking ceremonies of the Detroit Holocaust Memorial Center, you and Mrs. Reagan were kind enough to extend your good wishes with the hope that these ".....notable and worthy plans be completed with Godspeed."

We are pleased to report, Mr. President, that we have now completed our task of establishing the first facility of its kind in the United States designed exclusively as a fitting memorial to the victims of the Holocaust, as a major research center, and as a primary educational institution.

We have achieved this noteworthy goal with the assistance of many dedicated people from all segments of the civic community, and with the encouragement of respected individuals from all walks of The Detroit Holocaust Memorial Center has already had an impact far beyond our local community. We are proud of this accomplishment and grateful to those who have offered their encouragement and support.

In addition to an extensive museum, multi-media theater, hall of Jewish culture, memorial flame and garden area dedicated to those known as the Righteous Gentiles, the Memorial Center will house a library, archive, conference facility and video-tape study area. While serving the general public in an important educational role, we will also engage in original research focusing on all aspects of the Holocaust including a special institute on genocidal studies. A comprehensive research project concerning the dynamics of Jewish communal, social, and educational life in pre-Holocaust Europe is now a vital and integral part of the Holocaust Memorial Center program.

Rebbi Charles H. Rosenzveig Director

Holocaust Memorial Center Page Two

Mr. President, we are deeply appreciative of the interest you have displayed in this unique project, and we vividly recall your stirring message delivered at the gathering of Holocaust survivors in Washington. Through both deeds and words, you have demonstrated an understanding of and sensitivity to the vitally important task of ensuring that we all learn from the lessons of the Holocaust.

We would, therefore, consider it a privilege and be honored to have you join with us as the guest speaker at the formal opening of the Holocaust Memorial Center which will take place on the evening of September 16, 1984. I know that the many people involved in this endeavor on both a local and national level - Jew and non-Jew alike - would be delighted to welcome you on this historic occasion. We will, of course, be happy to accommodate to your needs and schedule.

It is our sincere hope that you will be able to accept this invitation which we extend with our respect and very best wishes.

Very truly yours,

Rabbi Charles H. Rosenzveig

Director

Henry borfman

Chairman

RCHR/gc